
 City Council Report 
 
Date: November 4, 2024 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Kristy Garcia, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Purchase of Fire Monitors for the Mesa Fire and Medical Department (Sole 
Source) (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
The Mesa Fire and Medical Department and Procurement Services recommend awarding 
the contract to the sole source vendor, L.N. Curtis & Sons at $146,000.00, based on 
estimated requirements.  
 
Background / Discussion 
 
The Mesa Fire and Medical Department will be placing Blitz Fire monitors on the City's 
pumper trucks. These portable monitors can flow up to 500 GPM either in an attended or 
unattended mode. These monitors will allow a single firefighter to conduct an effective fire 
attack and can also be used to assist in ventilating commercial structures. The acquisition 
of these simple, light and highly maneuverable attack monitors will better equip our 
department for large Lithium-Ion fires, including electric vehicle fires. 
  

Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Sole Source 
Contract Number:  2025075  
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Protests Received:  None  
Funding Source:  Mesa Fire and Medical Department Operating budget through Public 

Safety Sales Tax 
 

 

AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

 XXC-32-HENH1 TFT Blitz Fire HE Monitor Package  
Quantity 28 @ $4,696.30 (each) 

 Storage Bracket with Nozzle Strap 
Quantity 14 @ $204.00 (each) 

Sub Total 
Mesa Sales Tax @ 8.3% 
Total  

 
$131,496.40 

 
$2,856.00 

$134,352.40 
$11,151.25 

$145,503.65 


